
 

PROVINCE OF EAST LANCASHIRE  

To: Lodge Secretaries / Chapter Scribes E Cabinet Members [Craft & RA]  

Grand Officers 
District Officers 
Our Neighbouring Provinces Head of Orders  

Dear Brother / Companion,  

4 March 2022  

I write to advise you that at his Installation Meetings on 29 March 2022, the Provincial Grand Master 
/ ME Grand Superintendent, designate, will be delighted to appoint the following Brethren / 
Companions:-  

Craft 
Deputy Provincial Grand Master VWBro John R Farrington, PGSwdB  

Assistant Provincial Grand Masters  

WBro John A Griffin, PSGD 
WBro Mark W Davis, PSGD 
WBro Alan H Kirwilliam, PSGD 
WBro Peter Rhodes, PSGD 
WBro Rev’d Canon Richard W Hawkins, PSGD  

Royal Arch 
Deputy Grand Superintendent EComp Harvey Basger, PAGSoj  

Second Provincial Grand Principal  

EComp Paul B Bowen, PGOrg  

Third Provincial Grand Principal  

EComp Colin Whitaker, PGStB  

Assistants to the Provincial Grand Principals  



EComp Prof Anthony J Freemont, PGStB EComp Aubrey Oldham 
EComp Peter Douthwaite 
EComp Peter T Faulkner  

EComp Steven Boyle  

I am also able to confirm that the Assistant Grand Master, RWBro Sir David Wootton will be in 
attendance, accompanied by a Delegation of Officers of United Grand Lodge.  

Dining places for the lunch following the Craft Installation meeting are now filling up fast; should you 
wish to dine, please complete and return your dining application as soon as possible, in order not to 
be disappointed.  

Further details of the Installation Meetings and the Annual Convocation of Provincial Grand Chapter 
is available on the Provincial Secretariat’s website.  

Yours faithfully and fraternally,  

Provincial Grand Secretary Provincial Grand Scribe E  

Provincial Secretariat, Rossendale Masonic Hall, Ashday Lea, Haslingden Road, Rawtenstall, Rossendale 
BB4 6QX 
Telephone: 01706 833170 Email: secretariat@eastlancsmasons.org.uk Visit: www.pglel.co.uk Twitter: 
@pglel Facebook: pglel  

 
 


